
 
 

April 15, 2020 

To whom it may concern, 

Company: Japan Lifeline Co., Ltd. 

Representative: Keisuke Suzuki, President and CEO 

(Code: 7575 TSE 1st Section) 

Contact person: Shogo Takahashi, Senior Vice President, 

Corporate Administration Department 

(TEL. +81-3-6711-5200) 

 

Notice on the Postponement of the Announcement of Financial Results for Fiscal Year Ended March 2020 

and of the Update of the Medium-Term Business Plan 

 

Japan Lifeline Co., Ltd. (“JLL” or the “Company”) has decided to postpone the announcement of consolidated 

financial results for the fiscal year ended March 2020 to May 12 of this year. (It was originally scheduled on May 

1). The Company also decided to postpone the update of the medium-term business plan scheduled for May of this 

year. 

 

1. Reason for postponement 

 

Considering the recent situations under government's declaration of an emergency regarding a new type of 

coronavirus infections (COVID-19), the Company has decided to postpone the announcement of consolidated 

financial results for the fiscal year ended March 2020 to May 12. (It was originally scheduled on May 1). 

Furthermore, it has decided to postpone the renewal of the medium-term business plan as well, due to the 

increasingly uncertain outlook for the spread of the COVID-19. 

 

Regarding the Company’s measures against COVID-19, please also refer to the press release "Information on 

the Measures Against COVID-19 Infections”, which was disclosed today as well. The Company intends to keep 

providing products and services to medical professionals while taking preventive measures such as teleworking 

and limited traveling and gathering. 

 

2. Future Schedule 

 

As stated above, the Company has decided to postpone the announcement of consolidated financial results for 

the fiscal year ended March 2020 to May 12. In addition, to prevent further infections, it has also decided to 

cancel the on-site briefing sessions for analysts and institutional investors on May 13. Instead the Company is 

scheduled to hold a conference call including Q&A sessions on the same day with a briefing movie material 

also available on its website.  

・ May 12, 2020  Announcement of consolidated financial results for the year ended March 31, 2020 

             A briefing material available on the Company’s website  

・ May 13, 2020  A briefing movie available on the Company’s website 

             Conference call for analysts and institutional investors  

              

JLL highly appreciates the understanding of its shareholders, investors, and all other stakeholders. 


